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Voting Members for this Item 

 

Voting Members Support Object 

City of Sydney   

Transport for NSW   

NSW Police – South Sydney PAC   

Representative for the Member for Heffron   

 

Advice 

The Committee unanimously supported the recommendation. 

Background 

Sydney Metro is constructing the Sydney Metro line, from Bankstown to Sydney CBD and 
this includes an underground station in Waterloo. The station is bound by Botany Road, 
Raglan, Cope and Wellington Streets and will provide access to high speed rail, for residents 
of Waterloo and reduce demand on nearby Redfern and Green Square train stations. 



As part of the new station, streetscape improvements are proposed on Raglan, Cope and 
Wellington Streets to accommodate the increased pedestrian activity resulting from the 
change in land use. These changes will complement the NSW Government proposals for the 
redevelopment of existing Department of Housing properties within Waterloo, on the eastern 
side of Cope Street, opposite the new train station. 

A report on Traffic Treatment - Streetscape Improvements - Wellington Street, Waterloo was 
submitted to LPCTCC at its meeting on 19 May 2022, but was deferred to provide an 
updated plan with safe pedestrian facilities at all crossing points, tighter radii on all corners of 
the intersection of Wellington and Cope Streets that improve pedestrian safety and address 
issues associated with draining storm water at the intersection.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


